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North Central Region Summer Encampment, Civil Air Patrol 
United States Air Force Auxiliary 
705 Perdock Ct, Washington, IA  52353 

Celebrating 60 years “Where Imagination Takes Flight” 

 

MEMORANDUM FOR ALL NCR PERSONNEL 
 
FROM:  NCR ENCAMPMENT COMMANDER 
 
SUBJECT:  2002 NCR SUMMER ENCAMPMENT 
 
1. The 2002 North Central Region Summer Encampment will be held at Camp Dodge, Iowa from Six July through 

Thirteen July.  All NCR Seniors and Cadets who are planning on attending this year’s encampment are asked to 
review the enclosed material to ensure applications are received and processed before the registration deadline.  

 
2. The cost of this year’s encampment is $150.00 for cadets and $100 for seniors, which covers the expense of 

all meals, lodging, and an Encampment T-Shirts. Cadets must send a check or money order in the amount of 
$150.00 with their Application.  Applications are to be mailed to the following address. 

 
 NORTH CENTRAL REGION ENCAMPMENT 
 705 PERDOCK COURT 
 WASHINGTON, IOWA 52353 

 
3. Application Procedures and Registration Deadline:  Seniors and Cadets must submit a CAP Form 31 

Application for Encampment or Special Activity.  It is not required to affix a photo to the Form 31, but you 
MUST specify your t-shirt size in the remarks area.  The deadline for applications of cadet general attendance is 
June 28th.  Applications for Cadet Staff and Senior Staff must be received no later than June 21st.  Staff 
applicants please denote what you are applying for and please include a resume of relevant CAP experience.  
All application packages must include: 

                       a.  Completed CAP Form 31 Application for encampment or Special Activity. 
                       b.  Attached Consent Form 
                       d.  Check of Money Order for full amount payable to North Central Region Encampment. 
 
4. Arrival Times:  Senior and Cadet staff must arrive by no later than 2200 Hours Friday July 5th.  Staff members 

will report in to Building B-56.  All encampment general attendance personnel should arrive on Saturday 6 July 
between 1200 hours and 1500 hours and report to Bldg. B-56.  Please plan on entering Camp Dodge through the 
South Truck Gate on NW 70th Ave.  Sleeping accommodations for general attendance will be available for 
Friday night if traveling with cadet or senior staff.   

 
5. Refunds:  Full fee refunds will be given for cancellations up to July 1st 2002.  Beyond July 1 partial refunds 

will be handled on a case-by-case basis.  No encampment fees will be returned for participants who choose 
to leave the activity early or are dismissed for cause. 

 
6. All prospective attendees are asked to review the enclosed material.  Please be sure to include an email address 

on your CAPF31.  More encampment information is available at www.iawg.cap.gov. You may direct any 
encampment questions to the encampment staff at encampment@iawg.cap.gov or contact Col. Glasgow at (319) 
431-7394.    

 
 
 
                                                                                 REX GLASGOW, COL, CAP 
       ENCAMPMENT COMMANDER 


